
Grendon Primary School  

07 October 2019 
Tel: 0121 474 2460 

E-mail: enquiry@grendon.bham.sch.uk 

Dear Parents, Carers and children, 
 
I write to let you know that this will be my last term as Head at Grendon.  I will be finishing my work 
with you at the end of this term and moving on to different opportunities. 
Governors will be advertising for a replacement Head and will let you know as soon as an appointment is 
made.  In the interim, from the return to school in January until the Easter break, Mrs Ridley will be  
acting Head, and I know that she will do a really good job. 
It has been a pleasure and a privilege to work with children and families and watch your young ones grow 
and develop. Thank you. 

Ms T Pyke  
Head Teacher 

School Photographs – Wednesday 16th October 
 
The photographer will be in school to take         
INDIVIDUAL portraits.  It is usually a very busy time 
so we would appreciate your help: 
 All children are required to wear full school 

uniform 
 
 Children who have siblings in school will have 

their photograph taken together - unless you 
tell us otherwise.   

 
 Parents with pre-school children, who wish to 

have family photographs taken, should be in 
school at 8.40am (please do not come before 
this time).  Families will be issued with a  

 ticket.   
 

 Prams and pushchairs must be 
left outside due to health and 
safety reasons. 

 

Thank you for your co-operation 

Debt Policy  

We are committed to ensuring equal opportunities for all  pupils, 
regardless of financial circumstances.  

We have established policies and procedures to ensure that no 
child is discriminated against by our offering of school trips,  
activities and educational extras.  We are keen to work with,   
and support parents when payment is difficult. We offer payment 
plans and are willing to accept payments in instalments over 
time.  We thank the majority of families who work with school to 
ensure that payments are made.  

However, it has become necessary to have a policy in place to 
ensure the repayment and recuperation of any outstanding 
debts, including dinner money, incurred by the school on behalf 
of a pupil.   Without this, money which should be spent on    
children’s education is being used to pay for debts incurred by 
individual families. This is unacceptable.  The new policy is in 
place to help us recover such debts and we ask that all       
stakeholders give this policy their full support.  Part of this Policy  
includes a referral to Lovett’s Solicitors as part of debt recovery 
resolution.  

This policy will be applied from September 2019 to debts     

incurred from any charges made by the school.  Thank you for 

your support and understanding.  This policy is available to view 

on our website. 

Macmillan Coffee  

Event 

 

  

Harvest Festival –  

Tuesday 15 October  

 
 

Our Harvest Festival will take place on Tuesday 15 October at 

9:15 am.   

Please send in your donations of Tins, Groceries etc. from next 

week. 

All harvest contributions will be donated to the Fare-Share or-

ganisation.   

We look forward to seeing you.  

Thank you to everyone who came and supported 

our Macmillan Coffee Afternoon, despite the    

miserable weather!  It was great to see you all.  

You helped to raise an amazing £221.41 for 

charity, so a huge thank you and well done.   

Our thanks also to Miss Cox who helped with the   
organisation, including the donation of beautiful 
home-made cakes.  



 
 
 

 
8:50-9:30am 
3:00-3:30pm               

 

Can we remind you of the following: 

 

 You must phone school before 9:30am to  

 report a child’s absence. 

 All Children arriving after 9am are late, and 

must be brought to the school Office by an 

adult to provide a reason.   

 If anyone, other than yourself is collecting your 

child from school, you need to let us know by 

1pm.  We will not release your children to anyone 

without prior notification.  We will question 

anyone you have sent to collect your children on 

your behalf without speaking to us. 

Local Authority Term Dates 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING! 
 

9 Oct  Reception Stay & Play at 2:15pm 

10 Oct  Blackwell Court Parents Meeting 

  3:20pm 

15 Oct  Harvest Festival at 9:10am 

16 Oct  Photographer in school 

17 Oct  St Briavels Parents Meeting at 3:20pm 

23 & 24 Oct Parents Evenings 

24 Oct  Y5 Anglo Saxon Workshop in school 

25 Oct  School Closes for half term at 3:15pm 

4 Nov  School opens to Staff only 

5 Nov  School Re-opens to pupils 

7 Nov  Y2 Trip to Aston Hall 

12 Nov  Y1 Trip to Back to Back houses 

13 Nov  SEN Coffee Morning 9am 

  Y1 Trip to Back to Back Houses 

14 Nov  School Open Day for New Intake 

22 Nov  Enterprise Challenge Day 

5 Dec  Nasal Flu Vaccination for pupils in Rec to Y6 

9 Dec  Whole School ‘Passport Day’ 

20 Dec  School closes for Christmas break  

6 Jan 2020 School re-opens to staff only 

7 Jan 2020 School re-opens to pupils 

 

Full details of events will be sent out in advance 

Dates correct at time of going to print! 

Teacher Training Days when school is closed to pupils:  
4th November 2019, 6th January 2020 & 20th July 2020 

PARKING 
 

We do appreciate how busy Grendon Road is during 

peak times, but ask you not to park on the yellow    

zigzags outside the school gates or on the  pavement.  

The children’s safety is put at risk when this occurs and you need to 

consider this when dropping off and collecting your children.   
 

DO NOT PARK OVER DRIVEWAYS OR BLOCK PATHWAYS. 

 

We constantly receive complaints from local residents and ask that you be 

considerate when parking your car.  Residents have been advised to contact 

Billesley Police with any parking issues/abusive behaviour.  

Data Checking Forms etc. 
 

Thank you to those of you who have completed 

and returned these forms, however, there are 

a few families who have not yet returned these 

forms - please do so asap.. Thanks! 

Residential Visits 2020 
 
We have booked the ever-popular venues for our 

residential visits next year. If your child is       

interested in taking part; please come along to 

the parent meetings Mr Darby is holding on the 

following dates: 

 

Blackwell Court  - 10 October at 3:20pm 

St Briavels  - 17 October at 3:20pm 
 

Places will be offered on a first come first 

served basis. 

Toilets 

Please be aware we do 

not have toilets for 

public use. 

Autumn Term 2019 
¢ŜǊƳ {ǘŀǊǘǎΥ aƻƴŘŀȅ н {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмф 

IŀƭŦ ¢ŜǊƳΥ aƻƴŘŀȅ ну hŎǘƻōŜǊ  ǘƻ  CǊƛŘŀȅ м bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
¢ŜǊƳ 9ƴŘǎΥ CǊƛŘŀȅ нл 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмф 

 
Spring Term 2020 

¢ŜǊƳ {ǘŀǊǘǎΥ aƻƴŘŀȅ с WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлнл 
IŀƭŦ ¢ŜǊƳΥ aƻƴŘŀȅ мт CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ǘƻ CǊƛŘŀȅ нм CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ 

¢ŜǊƳ 9ƴŘǎΥ CǊƛŘŀȅ о !ǇǊƛƭ нлнл 

 
Summer Term 2020 
¢ŜǊƳ {ǘŀǊǘǎΥ aƻƴŘŀȅ нл !ǇǊƛƭ 

IŀƭŦ ¢ŜǊƳΥ aƻƴŘŀȅ нр aŀȅ  ǘƻ  CǊƛŘŀȅ нф aŀȅ 
¢ŜǊƳ 9ƴŘǎΥ CǊƛŘŀȅ мт Wǳƭȅ  

EXTRA CURRICULUAR CLUBS 
 

We have lots of exciting activities going on throughout the school day, as well as 

before and after school, giving all children an opportunity to participate. 

Day Activity Time Provider 

Tuesday Violin & Cello 11:45 - 3:15pm Mr Bacanu 

 Orchestra 3:15 - 4:00pm Mr Bacanu 

 Art Club 3:30 - 4:15pm Miss Paice 

 Netball 3:15 - 4:15pm Mr Hedderley/ 
Miss Clarke 

Wednesday Breakfast Club 8:00 - 8:50am Kings Heath 
Sports Partnership 

 Choir 3:15 - 4:00pm Mr Bache 

Thursday Brass 1:15 - 2:15pm Mr Peplar 

 Flute/Clarinet 2:15 - 3:15pm Miss Fox 

http://thumbs.dreamstime.com/z/cartoon-alarm-clock-26327718.jpg

